Births and Deaths

Cards of Thanks, In Memoriams, Marriage Notices, Engagements, Announcements.

BORN

HÉBERT - Claude and Lyne (née Rouleau) are pleased to announce the birth of their daughter Cynthia born February 13th, 1991, weighing 7 lbs. 5 oz. Proud grandparents are Mr. and Mrs. Simon Rouleau and Mrs. Annette Hébert.

DIED

BEAUCLAIRE, Francis Suddenly at his residence
Powerscourt, Que. on
Sunday, February 24,
1991, age 78 years. Beloved husband of Eileen
Carrigan. Funeral service
from Kelly Funeral
Home, Huntingdon on
Wednesday, February
27th at 2 p.m. Interment
Huntingdon Protestant
Cemetery in the spring.

CURRIE, Phyllis Louise(formerly of Franklin
Centre) At Edmonton on
Feb. 16th, aged 69 years
after a long illness, Phyllis L. Walker, beloved wife
of Stanley Currie, dear
mother of Heather (of
Fabreville), David, Sandra & Wayne (of Edmonton). Much-loved grandmother of 10 grandchildren and 2 great grandchildren. Dear sister of
Jean, Eunice, Ross and
Eleanor. Funeral service
in Edmonton on Feb.
20th. Interment Hillside
Cemetery in the spring.

ENGAGED

BOON-GOOLEY — Mr. and Mrs. Stephen Boon of Hemmingford wish to announce the engagement of their daughter Robin to Stacey Gooley, the son of Mr. and Mrs. Robert Gooley of Champlain, N.Y. An August wedding is being planned.

BUCHANAN - LEITH —
Ross and Mary Buchanan
of Howick are pleased to
announce the engagement
of their second daughter,
Sandra Mary, to Raymond John Gerald, only
son of Rhoda and the late
Gerry Leith of Howick.

IN MEMORIAM

VAILLANCOURT, Loretta - In loving memory of our dear sister and sisterin-law who passed away on Feb. 27, 1990.

Gone to the house of God You're the kind of sister your loved ones will never forget.

Always remembered by your brothers and sistersin-law, George & Clara, Harvey & Gisele and rest of the Tremblay family. IN MEMORIAM

DONNELLY, Robert - In loving memory of a dear husband and father who passed away February 28th, 1989.

We, who loved you, sadly miss you as it dawns another year.

another year.

In our lonely hours of thinking thoughts are always near.

Always loved and remembered wife Pauline and daughter Donna Ann.

CARD OF THANKS

I wish to thank Dr. Thompson, Dr. Fiset, and the nurses on the second floor of the Barrie Memorial Hospital for the excellent care I received while a patient there. Also for visits, gifts and cards. All was very much appreciated.

Ada Warden

Sincere thanks to Dr. Babin and the emergency staff of Barrie Memorial Hospital for the kind care given me on my overnight stay, Thanks also to Dr. A. Gaspard and the personnel of the 7th floor of the Centre Hospitalier de Valleyfield, I wish to thank all my relatives, friends and neighbors for their visits, flowers and get well cards and prayers Thank for my recovery. you to the Ambulance drivers and the C.L.S.C. for the home visits and care shown me. All was very much appreciated.

Ola Langlois

We would like to ex our appreciation to all the wonderful people who have either visited or sent flowers and cards to our mother, Kitty Stone, who has spent the last month in the Barrie Memorial Hospital in Ormstown. To the doctors and nurses at that hospital, we say a special thank you, particularly to the nurses who arranged a long distance call at a busy supper hour, We are very happy that our parents decided to settle in St-Anicet, and have so many wonderful friends to help them when things get a little difficult. Thank you all for caring.

Sincerely
Beverly Jenkins
(Oakville, Ont.)
Richard Stone
(Carleton Place, Ont.)
Brian Stone
(Calgary, Alta.)

Peter Warren, Hemmingford's keen recycler, celebrates 80th birthday

by Florence Ellerton Hemmingford Correspondent

The oldest volunteer of the Hemmingford Recycling committee, Mr. Peter Warren, just celebrated his 80th birthday.

On the first Saturday of the month you can meet Peter at the Hemmingford Recycling Depot, along with the other volunteers, emptying pick-up trucks of recyclables and helping to sort glass and newspapers.

Mr. Warren has been an environmentalist all along as can be witnessed by his energy-conscious and environmentally aware lifestyle. The environment should hold an important place in all of our lives and we should be ready to make it a priority. Peter Warren's concern for a better environment is an example to us all.